



EESCC Meeting Minutes

March 6th 2024
Sizzler

Attendees: 18 – Bert Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Lorin and Bren Wamsley, Keith Olsen, Jerry and Licia Shultz, Mike and Nadine Camicia, Paula Loftin, Mike McClellan, Jamie Black, Mike and Gail Glass, Dewayne Kerbs, Mary and Greg Richardson.

President, Bert Jacobson, called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm.

Meeting Minutes – Licia Shultz read the March 7th 2024 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.
Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurer's report and it was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update – Licia – At our last meeting we decided to have the EEMSP follow the EESCC meetings. Licia had a phone meeting with Stacey Waley of Linn Co. Parks and Rec Dept. That meeting will be a topic at the EEMSP portion of the evening. We are planning a fundraiser spring garage sale and are seeking donations for that event. It will be held Jamie's house on Chuckanut street in Eugene, in either April or May.

We will continue to have the Summer BBQ and the Winter Gathering, open to guests and folks interested in what we are up to.

We will continue with our raffle at every points event. And an additional raffle for cool prizes.

We are happy to report that many folks donated at the time they signed up for membership and events. We are so very grateful for the support of our race family.

We may need to tweak our starting time for the dual meeting approach or make other adjustments to make it all work smoothly.

This meeting will be a test run tonight (6 March).

2024 Proposed Event dates – Lorin W – We are confirmed for all our planned dates for this year.

A short discussion followed about the changed Ice Breaker Event. The new date is March 16-17. Most folks were supportive of the change, but not everyone.

Sponsors – Lorin W – Nearly all our sponsors have paid, there are a couple that will still need to be contacted. Bonnie and Jim will check the PO Box.

Ice Breaker Set-up (revisited)-Bonnie- Pre-tech will happen on Saturday noon-2pm. Track setup will be at the same time. (Bonnie tried to bum a drive in Paula's car)

Sunday is run day, let's plan to have a wonderful day!

Evo School – Paula - At the last meeting there were a few lingering questions, we have answers for them now. The Boeing club will allow us to use their timing equipment.

There are 27 folks who want to attend a few for just 1 day, they will soon be put up on MSR for registration. Priority has been given to club members first, then, last year's attendees. The insurance still only covers the site and the EESCC. Bonnie and Jim and Licia will attend in support of the event and Paula.

Larison Hillclimb - Mike-It's still there. The insurance (for NHA) is getting worked out now, for the end of June event. Hillclimb meeting is tentatively set for Thursday March 28th, on zoom. Bonnie is trying to put Paula in the position of registrar, Paula is interested, with guidance.

Trailer Work Party – Bert-Anthony came the Friday before to pack the wheel bearings with Bert. It was well attended; cleaning and some new areas were created for better storage. Peggy provided a wonderful taco bar for everyone who helped. It was greatly appreciated by all. Thanks to everyone who helped!

Roadside cleanup - Bonnie-We set a date for Saturday, 9am, April 13th. Bonnie wants to make sure that date works for Tim and Peggy, they have attended every one of the cleanup dates and are truly appreciated.

Blind Autocross- Bonnie- a tentative date was set for Sunday, April 14th, or a later date that works. Bonnie will talk with John to see if we will have a site to use. John will investigate it for us. Letting them know that this is a fundraiser for the Oregon Guide dogs for the Blind.

Additional Agenda Items:

Lorin -Announced his intention to retire from doing the work with sponsors at the end of this year. He has done this for the club for the past 20 years. He is willing to show the person what it takes to work with our sponsors, Mary Richards may have an interest in taking that role on herself.

Lorin- will continue doing the work of securing the venues as he has done in the past many years.

Keith- talked about the need to bring in some of the younger folks to help keep the club going and he will use the drivers meeting as a place where he can do that.

Licia- Our homepage really could use some new articles. Bonnie and Paula volunteered to write something.

Home Page articles

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:01 pm.